Sexting Education Is Key to Prevent Consequences

Once again, the issue of sexting has surfaced in the news. This is a very difficult issue to handle because it involves the digital nude images of students, often taken by themselves, and the severe consequences that can arise if those images are distributed. While it might be easy to file lawsuits, what is needed is a solution with input from the Legislature, schools, law enforcement, the courts, parents and students.

When it comes to sexting, prosecutors find themselves between a rock and a hard place. You would be hard-pressed to find a prosecutor who would want to file felony child pornography charges in sexting cases; on the other hand, we cannot ignore what is happening. Why? Because it is against the law. But even more important, the consequences can be so severe. When a student takes a nude digital image of himself or herself and then distributes it, the student immediately loses control of that image. It can be distributed around the world and downloaded to a myriad of websites and private computers. Sexual predators use the Internet to compile these images.

In these sexting lawsuits, privacy is often cited as a primary concern; but when these images are distributed and downloaded, countless people from around the world can view them. There have been instances in which a man in another state acquired nude images of a local girl and made arrangements to have sex with her. In another case, someone tried to blackmail a young girl by using her provocative images. It is believed the perpetrator was from Portugal.

In another state, one young girl sent nude images to her boyfriend. They broke up and he sent them to other students. She was taunted and became so embarrassed, she committed suicide.

As you can see, this places law enforcement in a very difficult position. If we simply ignore these images and something horrible happens, then who is to blame?

In Wyoming County, the approach has been to educate the students about the dangers of sexting. The approach has been successful. The vast majority of students has completed the program, no charges have been filed and some parents even have expressed their thanks. Educating our students about the law and the dangers of sexting must continue.

The Legislature also must get involved by providing law enforcement with more tools to handle these cases effectively. Charging students with felony pornography charges is usually not a viable option.

Parents must educate their children and set clear boundaries. Whether or not a school can search a student’s cell phone is an issue for the courts. But there is no question that a parent can and should.

Students also play an important role and need to understand the consequences of their actions.

By working together, educating students and parents, and implementing proactive policies, we may avoid a tragedy that no lawsuit can fix.
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